

Jon Alan Haag

July 20, 1961 ~ July 12, 2021

Dearest Haag family, I was so influenced for good by your sweet Jon. I loved growing up with you all as my neighbors. Jon was always so fun, enthusiastic and I loved seeing him. Seeing you all last summer at Lagoon was such a fun surprise. I sure treasure that picture we took together. I'm praying for you and pray for Gods love and peace to smile down on you

- Heidi Herd

We are grateful for the blessings of friendship and caring leadership we have enjoyed in our association with dear Bishop Haag and the inspirations that he and Annette have given to our life. He and Annette have made our ward feel like family. They have been sweet examples of followers of Jesus Christ. Jon was always so positive in directing the work of the Lord. His hearty hellos and sweet encouragements made hard things into pleasant pursuits. We have been blessed in many ways by the loving leadership in our lives. Love and prayers to Annett and the Haag family. Love and thank you

- Ross and Bonnie Whatcott

Haag Family, I love you and I mourn with you at this very difficult time. Your husband and father was such a wonderful, kind, and fun son of God. He will be missed by all who knew him. I have been praying for your family ever since I heard of the diagnosis of cancer. I pray you can be wrapped in the arms of our Savior who gives hope and peace in our sorrows. I think of Elder Renlund's talk in the last conference where he talked about infuriating unfairness and I believe that is what is happening to you right now. Hold on to your faith and the Lord will sustain you. I will continue to pray for you. Jyl Marsden

To the Haag family, I was heartbroken when I heard the news of Jon's passing. It's so hard to believe... Just last week I was thinking of "Bishop Haag" and thinking I should send him a message or drop in and say hello one Sunday. I wanted to tell him again how grateful I am for his friendship and for all the time he spent with me talking about the Savior and our relationships with Him. As I told Jon of my experiences, he said to me, "I've never met someone whose experiences seem so personal with Christ. It's like you actually know Him." I would laugh and wonder why that was so unusual in our Church, given all we know... But it was clear that Jon knew the Savior too. And now, he gets to reunite with Him and he'll get to know Him even better. I'm just a little jealous... And if there was any way I could have gone in his place, I would have, just so he didn't have to leave his family and friends and church members, who love him so much, without him. So, we must trust that God had His reasons and that the service Jon and your family has given and the sacrifices made at this time, will be rewarded, if not now, with treasures waiting and being built up by Jon in heaven. No doubt, God has some "mansions" for him to build. Thank you so much for sharing him with me and so many others who would line up outside his office every Sunday. I will cherish those meetings and all the beautiful blessings he gave me in them. May God Bless you and may He allow the veil to be thin between you and Jon until you meet again. Cydney Neil

- Cydney Neil

It is so hard to say goodbye to those we love and care for. Jon was such a bright, happy leader. We enjoyed every bit of our time while he was Bishop and then in the Stake Presidency. He was always upbeat and encouraging. Straight to the point. Funny. Bold. Charismatic. Just a very easy man to love and appreciate. It is hard to believe that he is gone from this mortal existence and we are so blessed to know that he will always be in our minds and hearts and to know that he is happy and will live through the eternities. We celebrate his life and memories with you. He left a great legacy behind and can be proud as he stands before the Lord as he has served so many of God's children so very well for so many years. We love you and pray for your continued future success. Good bye for now Jon.

- Ralph Thompson

I am so very sorry for your loss. I didn't know Jon well but the little I did know seemed to be conscientious and foundationally admirable.

- Barbara Clendennen

We just learned of Jon's passing. We would like to express our sorrow for a gentle giant's too early passing. Our thoughts are with you Annette and family.

- Terry and Hope Welch